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UK/ SOS/21/049             07. 07. 2021 
 
Blessing to the Vicar, Managing Committee Members and all the faithful members of 
St. Gregorios Indian Orthodox Parish, Southend On Sea: 
 
Dearly beloved in the name of Holy Triune God, 
 

Our office is in receipt of the list of office bearers of St Gregorios Indian Orthodox 
Parish, Southend On Sea for the year 2021-22 duly elected by the general body 
meeting held on 20 June 2021. Assuming the power of Diocesan Metropolitan of 
Indian Orthodox Church- Diocese of UK-Europe and Africa, We hereby approve the 
election of the following managing committee for the period from 21 June 2021 
through to 31 March 2022. 

 
Mr Binoy Mathew Hon.Treasurer 
Mrs Sharon Shibu Thomas Hon. Secretary 
Dr. Alexander Philip Committee Member 
Mr KS Abraham Committee Member 
Mr Thomas Philip Committee Member 
Mrs Bindu Abraham Committee Member 
Mr Roy Philipose Committee Member 
Mr Roy T Thomas Committee Member 
Mr George Mathews Committee Member 
Mr Saji Paul Committee Member 
Mrs Loveena Simon Sunday School Representative 
Mr Alvin Abraham Youth Representative 
Mrs Thankamma Saji MMVS Representative 
Mr Libini Mathews Ex-Officio 
Mr Jacob P Thomas Internal Auditor 
 

Representatives of the spiritual organisations would be invited to the managing 
committee as required under the discretion of the Vicar. The managing committee 
shall exercise their responsibilities according to the Faith, Canonical status, 
Constitution of Malankara Orthodox Church and Constitution of that Parish. We 
would urge the new office bearers to co-operate with the Vicar and do their best in 
prayers and harmony for the growth, goodwill of the Parish and for the Glory of the 
Church. You may consult and take Our advice and directions whenever needed.  
 
We would like to appreciate the outgoing managing committee for their committed 
service and pray to God Almighty to shower upon all the Mercy and Blessings. 
 
Your Spiritual Father and Shepherd 

 


